Goldenwood Property Owners’ Association 

2013 Annual Meeting
Tuesday, May 21, 2013 at 7-9pm
Meeting Location:

Goldenwood Mail Station

Goldenwood Way near Crystal Hills Trail
Austin, TX  78737
This is the 2013 Annual Meeting of the Goldenwood Property Owners’ Association and a regular meeting of the Board of Trustees. 

1) Meeting called to order;

7:30 pm – Meeting Called to Order By Andrew Backus, Vice President. Treasurer and Secretary are working on verifying a quorum of Owners. 

Andrew Backus is presiding over meeting as Vice President.  Backus introduced trustees present:
James Lipman, Secretary;
Jon Brink, Treasurer;
Lynette Seymour, at large;.

Backus explained that Rob Baxter, President, was out of town due to serious health issues of his mother;

While waiting for quorum declaration the following agenda item was taken out of order….

(8) Old Business

a)         Fire tank (discussed later)
b)
Bridge update and 1826 roadwork: 
Bonnie Tull provided an update from Goldenwood RR-1826 entrance bridge committee while meeting was waiting for quorum to be determined.  The Goldenwood entrance committee is composed of Rob Baxter, Bonnie Tull, Brian Dudley, Mark Gardener and Terry Tull all of whom have put in a tremendous amount of time representing the community on this multi-year project. 

· Bridge is on target for mid-June completion;

· There are weekly meeting on Monday’s at 1:30pm with County Commissioner Ray Whisenant and construction contractors and representative of neighborhoods.   

· Subdivision sign can’t be addressed until the bridge is completed;

· Trying to solve spacing of guardrail posts near trees. Danger is that post holes will cut major roots close to live oak trees. Variations in post hole spacing must be approved by TX-DOT.

· Trunk of protected specimen red oak tree that TX-DOT stripped of limbs at beginning of the project will remain for now. Still working on consensus decision for this tree.

2) Quorum Certified at 7:45 pm

James Lipman, Secretary and Jon Brink, Treasurer, determined a quorum was present. 
48 Owners are current in their dues and 25 of those current were represented in person or by proxy at the meeting.
4) Approval of 2012 Annual Meeting Minutes at 7:52 pm

Motion to accept minutes as made by Owner Debron Duncan; second by Owner Brian Dudley; approved by acclimation.

7:55 pm – Presentation by Chief Larry Marcum of North Hays County Fire Department.  

Owner Marjory Gentsch kindly arranged for North Hays County Fire Chief Larry Marcum (512-944-4849 cel) and Driftwood Fire Chief Bill Coffman (512-247-8237 cel) to speak to the neighborhood about wild fire risk reduction. Chief Marcum discussed risks of wild fire at the urban-wildland interface, which is how Goldenwood and most of RR-1826 corridor is classified (urban-wildland interface).  The risks associated with Goldenwood that need to be mitigated are:
· One road in and out;

· Only one hydrant in neighborhood at end of Shantivana Trail cul de sac, (This hydrant is part of the Radiance Community central water system. The public supply well for this system is also at the end of the Shantivana Trail cul de sac.)
· 2 acres and larger lots with great deal dead wood and grass fuel and flammable cedar trees;

· Piles of unburned brush are dangerous fire fuel;

· Steep topography in places.

· No community fire safety plan.

The Chief advised us to:

· clear trees within 30-feet of house;

· clear cedars back from sides of road because driving through tunnel of flames is intimidating at best;

· keep leaves out of gutters;

· limb cedars and other trees up 3 x height of grasses and plants growing under them;

· minimize opportunity for sparks to blow into your attic.

· Create map of pools and rainwater storage in neighborhood and share this with fire department;

· Possibly create water pond under Crystal Hills entrance bridge that could also serve as water reservoir during fire;

· Rain water tanks should be fitted with male 2 ½” national hose thread connection if we want fire department to be able to connect to use water in tanks. 

· Arrange for an emergency exit out back or side of subdivision;

· Create a “Wildfire Evacuation and Safety Plan” modeled after Heritage Oak’s subdivision’s plan. A single sheet printed on both sides.

The Chief provided handouts including but not limited to:
· http://www.firewise.org/  = Recommended web resource.

· http://www.firewise.org/information/brochures-and-booklets.aspx 

· Heritage Oaks Wildfire Evacuation and Safety Plan;

· Ready, Set, Go, Your personal wildland fire action guide, North Hays County Fire;

· Rules for outdoor burning-Hays County Fire Marshall;

· National Fire Wise Program on DVD (I think Gareth Pollard may have received?);

· Additional copies can be obtained 

Additional copies of these documents can be obtained from the North Hays Fire Department administrative personnel in Dripping Springs by calling 512-894-0704.

During the Chief’s presentation a sign up sheet circulated of folks that wanted to be on a fire safety committee to work towards creating the Wildfire Evacuation and Safety Plan and implementing the other recommendation of the Chiefs. Those that signed up included:

	Marjory Gentsch;

John Russell & Allison Massey;

Debron & Suzanne Duncan;

David & Donna Freidenfeld;

Mark & Judy Gardner;
	Cisco & Karen Hobbs;

Phillip & Yvette La Pee;

John M & Kathy Morgan;

Gareth Pollard;

Andrew Backus;


The Chief volunteered to return and educate or train us any time.

Chinese Lantern Fire Risk
Bonnie Tull spoke about wild fire danger of Chinese lanterns (balloons that float as a result of lit candle power). Three of these balloons landed on the Tull’s property that probably were released by a wedding party at the Chapel Dulcinea Wedding Chapel facility. Bonnie has contacted the Fire Department about this matter and multiple wedding facilities in the area. Bonnie asked for support from the neighborhood in asking the County to outlaw these wildfire starters. Backus thought this was a good idea but uphill battle in a County that permits the sale and use of fireworks even when Travis County is prohibiting their use due to fire risk.  
8:30 pm – Backus thanked Fire Department representatives and Bonnie Tull.
5) Treasurer Report 2012, 8:35 pm –Jon Brink, Treasurer.

Formal report not completed but will posted at mail station and emailed to group in next few days. Goldenwood is doing well with about $45,000 in savings. CD has matured and gone into regular savings account. The intention is to move banking from Bank of America to a more customer centric local bank or credit union. 
3) Introduction of Board of Trustees 

(Part of agenda item 3)

Backus, VP, explained that three Trustees’ 2-year terms were expiring this year:

-James Lipman, Secretary;

-Jon Brink, Treasurer;

-Lynette Seymour, At Large;.

Backus, VP, explained these Trustees have agreed to serve another 2-year term if the Owners so move.

6) Nomination of Trustees with expiring Terms (Secretary, Treasurer and At Large).

Owner Debron Duncan made motion to renew 3 Trustees with expiring terms (Lipman, Brink, Seymour), Owner Gareth Pollard seconded the motion. Motion approved by acclimation.
Nomination of Trustee to fill final year of Rob Baxter’s 2-year term.

Backus, VP explained that President Baxter had resigned his final year of his 2-year term in his letter dated April 27, 2013 so a nomination or volunteer for person to fill the remaining year of his term was needed.

Owner Sarah Griffin (Lot 82) nominated herself. Backus explained that it was not appropriate for some one to be Trustee with gross violation of number of animals on her property (she admitted to having 7 hooved animals on 4 acres when she is only allowed 1). Other Trustees and Owners felt it was OK for Griffin to be a Trustee nominee.
Owner Jo Anne Burton (Lot 67C) nominated herself.

Backus nominated Owner Cisco Hobbs (Lot 42) who was a long time resident of Goldenwood and manager at a construction company for medical facility. 

A public vote by show of hands was held for the three Trustee candidates to fill the final year of Rob Baxter’s 2-year term:
Sarah Griffin, 2 votes;

Jo Anne Burton, 2 votes;

Cisco Hobbs, vast majority of Owners.

Cisco Hobbs is elected to fill the remaining one year term of Trustee Rob Baxter’s 2-year term.
(Important correction note: Within a couple days of the meeting Backus spoke to Baxter by phone and found out that Baxter had not intended to resign as Trustee in his April 27, 2013 letter.  Backus explained the situation to Hobbs in a phone conversation. Hobbs stated he was glad Baxter wanted to finish his tenure and withdrew as Trustee. Baxter remains as Trustee until his term expires May 2014.)

7) Elections of Nominees

Backus explained that according to the By-Laws the Trustees will elect Officers at the Organizational meeting of the Board of Trustees to be held within several days.

Introduction of Architectural and Protective Committee (APC) 
(Part of agenda item 3 and 9c)
Backus, VP, introduced APC members Gareth Pollard and Brian Dudley and said that he had been serving as both a Trustee and APC member for a number of years. Prior to this meeting Backus had spoken to Owner Mark Gardner about taking his place on the committee.  Mark Gardner is a retired Motorola engineer that has served on the entrance committee for a significant period of time and is willing to serve on the APC.
Owner Debron Duncan made a motion to nominate Owner Mark Gardner to APC to fill position vacated by Backus. Backus seconded the motion. Motion approved by acclimation.

Backus summarized some of the APC issues over the prior year which includes old and new business for APC:

APC generally only gets involved as a result of violations reported by neighbors, title companies reviewing transaction or violations visible to a casual observer from public streets. In all but a few cases most folks are in violation due to ignorance of the restrictive covenants and the APC requirements and come into compliance once they are informed of the restrictions. 
- A title company informed the APC that the seller of Goldenwood Lot 76 (7401 Glenhaven Path) had built a building on within the lot setbacks without approval for the construction of the buildings or location of the structures within the set back. The buyers wanted resolution of the plat violation and the sale was contingent on the resolution of the matter. The APC required the sellers to demolish part of the encroaching structure to come into compliance with APC and the seller was required to pay GPOA attorney fees related to the matter. .
-The APC noticed that clearing began on vacant Lot 38 Sweetwood Trail without any approvals for such clearing being on file.  The APC located the new owners through county records and informed them of the requirements of the APC. The new owners complied and obtained approval for new home construction by working with the APC.

- There is an ongoing matter with the Owner of the 4-acre Lot 82, regarding violations of the restrictive covenants related to the number of animals (several steers and several hourse), residential use, and failure to obtain APC approval before construction of various structures on the property. The Owner has not denied violation of the limitation on the number of animals but has merely stated the animals are for their daughters’ 4-H projects. In the spring of 2012, the APC sent its first notice of a potential violation of the covenant limiting the number of animals on the lot and regarding related noise and odor concerns.  After the Owner’s put the property on the market, additional enforcement actions were postponed.  The property was removed from the market later in 2012 and violations continued. An APCA member attempted to work with the Owners to develop a plan to bring the property mostly into compliance with the restrictive covenants.  It is not clear this plan fully implemented, and a number of other violations were not dealt with. At the 2013 Annual meeting the Owner stated that the excess animals were for the family’s 4-H project and competitive barrel racing efforts.  (Note: Compliance efforts continued following the 2013 Annual meeting and a notice of violation was sent in July 1, 2013.  The Owners requested a Hearing which was held Aug.14,2013 (see Goldenwood.org) regarding the livestock that was being raised on the property, noise and smell issues, as well regarding certain construction approval violations discovered in the interim.  At the hearing the Lot Owner asserted that the GPOA has waived its right to enforce these restrictive covenants.  In addition, they claim a statute of limitations defense to the lack of APC approval for their improvements. The Owner put another For Sale Sign on their property but removed it several weeks later and it was not clear it was ever listed in the MLS. The GPOA’s counsel does not agree with the Owner’s legal arguments and accordingly in 2014, the GPOA board is considering making a demand that the Owners strictly comply with all GPOA covenants, and if it is not done, to take such additional actions as are necessary to insure compliance. )
Barking Dogs

Backus explained that prior to the meeting an Owner had spoken to him about the annoyance of Owners allowing dogs to bark for extended periods of time and requested that a request be made for consideration of your neighbors. Backus reminded Owners that in prior years there had been a problem with Owners allowing dogs to roam free in the neighborhood which intimidated walkers and violated the County leash law and the GPOA restrictive covenants. However, by discussing this issue at prior meetings and on the Goldenwood Yahoo group, Owners’ managed their pooches better and the situation has improved a great deal. Backus hoped the same would be true of the extended dog barking nuisance as well. During the cooler weather many people have their windows open and no AC running which makes an incessantly barking dog very annoying.  Please be considerate of your neighbor and treat your dog in a manner that does not cause it to, or allow it to, bark for extended periods of time.
(8) Old Business

a)         Fire tank
Owner Marjory Gentsch, Gareth Pollard and others discussed possibility of purchasing and installing a 20,000 to 40,000 gallon fire fighting water storage tank somewhere near Goldenwood Way and . No final conclusion. Some thought idea had value, other’s thought it would be quickly drained in fire emergency and may be of little value. Some mentioned fire hydrant at end of Shantivana Trail connection to Radiance water storage tank as an existing resource. Other said this was not central to the community. 2013 Fire committee will continue to consider further.

(8) Old Business

b)         Bridge update and 1826 roadwork (discussed earlier in meeting)
9) New Business

a)
Friendship Alliance (FA) contribution - 

After a brief summary of contributions and history of FA by Backus and others, 

Jon Brink made a motion to contribute $100.00 to the FA; Debron Duncan seconded the motion. The motion passed by acclimation.

9) New Business

b) 
POA Party 

Jon Brink, Treasurer, discussed the high cost of the party. Several folks concurred. There was no motion to fund the party this year.

9) New Business

c) 
APC Report / Animal issues etc.

(Discussed under old business above)

9) New Business

d)
Mail station pavement  (No discussion, no action)

The Board is grateful to whomever filled the hole in the pavement.

9) New Business

e)
Rim Rock Connector – 9:25 PM
Backus explained Rob Baxter, President, authored a letter, reviewed by Goldenwood counsel Mike Marcin, dated April 13, 2013 that was sent to Dripping Springs City Council stating the neighborhood’s and board’s opposition to the connector for reasons including but not limited to: 
- process to approve violates various City code sections;

· its unsafe and no traffic impact analysis was performed; 
· Goldenwood, Goldenwood West, Radiance Communities are all opposed to it. 

Other Owners that have been very engaged in this issue include: Terry Tull, Bonnie Tull, Mark Gardner and Brian Dudley. 
Baxter also authored letter, undated, sent to County and City officials stating the neighborhood’s preference for a connector that was only available for emergency use if we had to have a connector. 

Backus began to read Baxter’s letters aloud to meeting, as Baxter requested but the Owners requested that Backus stop reading the letters and circulate them via email and post them at the mail station due to length, time of day and darkness.

9:30 Meeting adjourned.
Posted and Emailed Agenda For 2013 Goldenwood POA Annual Meeting
May 21, 2013 Tuesday

GPOA Annual Meeting

7:30 PM at Mail Station

If you have paid your dues, please do your best to attend or give a proxy to some one who will attend.

We look forward to seeing you there.

Thanks, 

	Andrew Backus,

GPOA VP

512-913-3156

aback@austin.rr.com
	For: Rob Baxter

GPOA President

(Out of town due to family emergency)
	Jon Brink 

GPOA Treasurer
	James Lipman

GPOA Secretary
	Lynette Seymour

GPOA At Large


	1) Call meeting to order

2) Certify Quorum

3) Introduce officers – BOD and APC

BOD

Andrew Backus; VP     

Rob Baxter; Pres., out of town. 

Jon Brink; Treas. 

Jamie Lipman Secr’y.   

Lynette Seymour; At-large

APC

Andrew Backus/

Brian Dudley/

Gareth Pollard

            

4) Approve 2012 Minutes


	5) Treasurer Report 2012

6) Nomination for Treas., Secr'y, At-Large

    

7) Elections of Nominees

(8) Old Business

a)         Fire tank

b)         Bridge update and 1826 roadwork

9) New Business

a)         FA contribution

b)         POA Party 

c)         APC Report / Animal issues etc.

d)         Mail station pavement 

e)         Rim Rock Connector

Good and Welfare

Motion to Adjourn
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